7th Grade Field Trip to Zoo Atlanta
Student Reminders
Wow!  We can’t believe the field trip is already here!  We are so ready for this exciting day.  Please review the following reminders to ensure everyone will have a fun and safe adventure!
Dress Code: Dress code policies still apply on the bus and at the zoo!
· Shorts cannot be more than 3 inches above the knee. (girls and boys)
· Tank top straps cannot by less than 2 inches wide. (girls and boys)
· NO racerback tank tops! (girls and boys)
· Do not wear a tank top that violates dress code and then wear a jacket over the tank top.  It is going to be hot and sunny at the zoo and you will not want to wear the jacket.  You will then be in violation of dress code. (girls and boys)
· No string bags are allowed!!!
· Girls may bring a purse, but please only bring a purse if it is really necessary.  
· Students may wear hats or sunglasses once we are at the zoo.  Students are responsible for keeping track of all belongings.
· Have students check the weather the night before – if there is a chance of rain they may bring rain jackets and an umbrella (it is their responsibility to keep track of it)
· If you are in violation of the Dress Code Policy the day of the field trip, you will not be allowed to go to the zoo!!!  Dress appropriately.
Money: 
· Students will be allowed to bring money to purchase water from the vending machines at the zoo.
· Students may bring their own water bottle, but it is there responsibility to keep up with it.
· Students will NOT be allowed to visit the gift shop.
Cell Phones: Cell phone policies still apply on the bus and at the zoo!
· Students may bring a cell phone.
· They are only allowed to take pictures.
· NO Texting, phone calls, listening to music, or posting on social media.
· If a student is caught doing any of the above their phone will be confiscated and a referral will be completed.
· NO selfie sticks!!!
· Cell phones will be placed on airplane mode and shown to the chaperone once they are on the bus.

Busses: 
· Whatever students bring on the bus they must take off with them and carry the whole day.
· They are not allowed to leave anything on the busses.
Other Information: 
· Do not bring anything to school the day of the field trip unless you plan on bringing it to the zoo and keeping track of it all day.  
· Students will not be allowed to go to their lockers the day of the field trip.
· If you are a student that is bringing your own lunch, please bring it in a paper bag so you won’t have to carry a lunchbox all day.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]We are going to be outside for most of the day, you might want to put sunscreen on before you come to school.
We want everyone to have a wonderful time on the field trip.  Please read this reminder sheet and follow all school rules and procedures so we can have as much fun as possible at the zoo.  If you have any questions, please ask your homeroom teacher ASAP.

